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Via Zoom

Attendance: 
Committee Members: Rick Bertasi, Denise Harvey, Ken Edgar, Steve Ezzes, Rone Baldwin, Gayle Weinstein, Richard Wolf, Tony Pesco
Non committee: Assistant Superintendent Ken Craw, Selectwoman Samantha Nestor, members of the public

Chairman Bertasi called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Approval of minutes:
Dr. Pesco made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 20, 2021 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ms. Harvey. The motion carried unanimously.

Discussion/Decision regarding responses received from our RFP:
-The Board received 8 bids from the following companies: Geddis Architects, Antinozzi Architects, BL Companies, MGT, KG&D Architects, Tecton Architects, O’Riordan Migani Architects, DRA Architects. Bids can be viewed on the Town website at https://www.westonct.gov/government/rfp-s 
-Board of Finance members Mr. Baldwin and Mr. Ezzes recused themselves for all discussions regarding the RFP, as the matter will come before the Board of Finance as a request for funding.
-Mr. Bertasi stated that the goal of the meeting was to get down to 2-3 companies to meet with and discuss their proposals. 
-Mr. Edgar wanted to make sure that we have an apples to apples comparison, as the bids were a little opaque as to what was included. The committee agreed.
-Mr. Wolf said that he had good working experiences with Geddis and KG&D. He would like to have a conversation with them. Ms. Weinstein expressed concern about the pricing of KG&D’s proposal, as they were twice as high as the majority of the other proposals. 
-Mr. Bertasi asked if there were any companies that we can eliminate from our discussion. Ms. Harvey recommended eliminating O-Riordan, as their proposal did not show an understanding of the project. Ms. Weinstein recommended eliminating BL Companies, as their pricing was very high and they did not itemize the add alts, as requested. Mr. Edgar recommended eliminating MGT, as they do not have an office in CT. The committee decided to not bring forward the proposal from DRA, as their proposal did not meet the requirements of the RFP.
-There was committee consensus that we should have conversations with Geddis Architects and Tecton Architects, based on their proposals and pricing. The committee met with Tecton Architects during the RFQ process. There was concern about KG&D’s pricing, but given the fact that they have done good work for the Town previously, the committee felt we should have a conversation with them. Antinozzi Architects was also in the mix with regard to proposal and pricing. 

Mr. Edgar made a motion to interview Tecton Architects, Geddis Architects, KG&D Architects and Antinozzi Architects. The motion was seconded by Ms. Weinstein. Votes: Ms. Harvey-Y, Mr. Bertasi-Y, Mr. Edgar -Y, Dr. Pesco-Y, Ms. Weinstein-Y, Mr. Bertasi-Y, Mr. Wolf-Y, Mr. Ezzes-Abstain, Mr. Baldwin-Abstain. The motion carried.

Ay new items: None

Adjournment:
Ms. Harvey made a motion to adjourn at approximately 8:00 PM. The motion was seconded by Mr. Wolf. The motion carried unanimously. 


